
Rotary Club of Rayne 

Minutes 

December 6, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Jimmy Fontenot and followed by reading of the 

prayer and reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Fontenot welcomed guests and Interact Club of Rayne High. 

A motion was made by Steve Bandy to approve minutes and seconded by Jared Lawless and 

carried. 

January 26, 2018 there will be a District Mid-Year Assembly to be held at The Home-2-Suites by 

Hilton. 

President Fontenot reported that the Board met and proposed that our club to sponsor a 

scholarship to SLCC for $500.00 and making the recipient to someone in the Rayne area.  Fran 

Bihm made a motion and it was seconded by Abby Guidry and carried that our club proceed 

with this scholarship. 

President Fontenot reported that the Board also met with Mike Hollier on November 26, 2018. 

His project, Acadiana Rides, needs sponsorship from businesses and clubs from our area and he 

was offering our club the chance to spearhead a soliciting program.  After a lengthy discussion 

from club members on the pros and cons it was decided that we take no action on this request. 

President Fontenot reported that our club are being asked to be the charter for the Girl Scouts 

of Rayne.  President Fontenot will ask someone to come to our meeting and explain this 

request in detail. 

Paige Dupont gave a report on what Interact Club of Rayne High.  On their agenda is the 2019 

Interact Convention.  She reported the total of 11 boxes of school supplies that will be sent to 

The Dominican Republic for this International Project.   

Bob Landry reported that he had a meeting with the City Clerk.  He will present at the City 

Council Meeting at 6:00 pm at City Hall requesting our plaque be installed at the Veteran’s Park. 

Christmas Social on December 13, 2018 at 6:00 PM at Guidry’s Pond. 

Next meeting Thursday, December 20, 2018. 

It was moved by Steve Bandy to adjourn and seconded by Nick Simoneaux and carried. 

 


